

## COMMENT LETTER - 2/16/10 BOARD MEETING ITEM: ORDER - KERN RIVER

Wednesday, February 3, 2010 9:18 AM

From: "Deanna Frost" <dlinfrost@yahoo.com>
To: commentletters@waterboards.ca.gov

Regarding unapropriated water available for the Kern River:

I agree with staff's finding that the there is water available on the Kern River.

I support the City of Bakersfield's application to run available water down the riverbed.

Running water in the riverbed will help replenish the aquifer, restore the natural environment, provide recreation, and increase tourism.

Sincerely, Deanna Frost

PEB - 8 2010

SWRCB EXECUTIVE